
Board of Directors Meeting 

Kingston Lake (Great Pond) Association 

August 30, 2023 @ 7:00 PM 

Kingston Community Library 

Minutes 

 

 

. 

 

7:00 

 Call to Order – Muriel Ingalls.  Meeting was called to order at 7:10.   Members 

present were:  Holly Ouellette, Sue Palmeter, Linda Corson, Leigh Komornick, 

Larry Smith, Troy Dutton and Muriel Ingalls 

 Secretary’s Report – July and August minutes attached. 

 Treasurer’s Report – deposits have been made to the checking account in the 

amount of:  $720.00 on 8/7, $300 Regatta on 8/7, and $535 on 8/29.  We have 40 

memberships.  The following bills have been paid:  Hampstead Copy for $102.50, 

Kingston PO for box rental for one year and key $203.00 and $500 to Leigh 

Komornick for Lake Host Supervisor.  Balance in checking is $4,798.64.  Balance 

in savings is $8, 044.57.   

 The Clark family has named KLA to receive donations in memory of Steve Clark 

who passed away on August 18, 2023.  To date we have received $350.  Muriel 

has a letter ready to mail to donors.  She will also keep a record of receipts to 

share with the Clark Family. 

.  New Business 

 Regatta feedback- we are pleased with Regatta outcomes.  Improved signage for 

the boats, buoys to signify boats.  40 boats participated. Wonderful weather 

people had a good time.  Gift cards $50 each from Hannaford and Market Basket 

for snacks.  Camp Lincoln did an excellent job with staffing and food.   

 Lake Host Update – Leigh reported on the Lake Host season.  We had 4 hosts and 

1 supervisor and several folks volunteered.  Final number of boat inspections to 

be announced.  Leigh highlighted a number of issues that seem to come up every 

year:  parking, use of the area for swimming, water quality announcements, no 

wake signs.  These are not Lake Host concerns but our presence makes folks talk 

to us about these issues.  We are very pleased with the outcomes for this year’s 

lake host season. We had good coverage in high peak hours.   

 Kingston Days – September 9 table coverage 50/50 a go.  We intend to have a 

table on Saturday.  This will be an information table with brochures etc.  We will 

hold a 50/50.  Muriel will set up at 8 and man table until 10.  Coverage is needed 

10-12, 12-2.   

 Camp Lincoln/Kingston Lake (Great Pond) Grant – Advisory committee will 

meet the end of September. 

 Loon Nest update – Twice the loons were seen on nests in two different locations.  

Muriel will work with Jim MacDougal and LPC for the next mating season in 

2024.   



 Scott Weinholdt life jacket station was a huge success.  People were impressed 

and very grateful.  People made donations and at last check all jackets were there 

and in good condition.   

 Water sampling dates:  August 21 was accomplished with Liam from DES and 

Steve White and Linda Corson.   Sept. 18 is the next sampling date.  

 Summit denied by ZBA.   

 

Next meeting – September 27 we hope to have Phil Coombs and Joel Johson at 

our Sept or Oct meeting to discuss parking and traffic issues at the Ramp.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Muriel Ingalls 

 

 

 


